



# **KINGUSSIE AND VICINITY COMMUNITY COUNCIL**

## **MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON Monday 13<sup>th</sup> November 2017 IN TALLA NAN RÒS**

**Present:** Mr J Taylor (Chair), Mr C Arthur (Treasurer), Mrs M Thomson (Vice), Mrs S Rowley (Secretary), Mrs M McCormick, Mr W Munro, Mrs M Brown, Ms K Derrick (VABS), Ms L Henderson (CNP)

**Apologies:** Mrs A Burnside, Councillor Hadley, PC. D Garland

- 1. Minutes of the Previous Meeting held on 9<sup>th</sup> October 2017.**  
The minutes were approved and signed to be a correct record.
- 2. Matters Arising**  
Faye Dallas has resigned from the Community Council. Mr Neil Reid had expressed an interest in joining. It was agreed by all to Co-opt Mr Reid onto the Council.
- 3. Karen Derrick spoke to us about Team Kingussie and its Action Plan.** After some discussion it was agreed a Steering Group would be organised in the New Year to carry the plan forward.
- 4. Liz Henderson introduced herself as the new representative from CNP and was very keen to get involved with Team Kingussie.**
- 5. Treasurers Report**  
Mr Arthur presented his report which is appended and pointed out the allocation of £400.00 to replace the Lollypop lady's shed.
- 6. Planning Matters**  
Mrs Rowley presented a letter received regarding an application to remove some unstable Scot's Pine from land at Croila Croft and the subsequent re-planting in the area. This was discussed and no objections were put forward, providing all was done in a timely manner. A resident had expressed concern about a new mast in Spey Street; Mrs Rowley said she would look into this.
- 7. Highland Councillor's Report.**  
Although unable to attend Councillor Hadley left some notes with Mrs Rowley. Badenoch  
And Strathspey Transport Co is in need of volunteers from the Kingussie area. There is to  
Be a coffee morning to promote this.

**Regarding Balavil and the moving of stones there is a Scheduling process underway to Protect Raitts village and site, there is an inspection due by Scottish Government Rural Payments and Inspection Directive.**

**8. AOCB**

**Mrs Brown requested Badenoch Heritage project be put on the agenda for next month.**

**Mrs McCormick brought up the idea from the Business Forum that all the different**

**groups get together to run just 1 professionally produced website for the whole town.**

**Aviemore Community Council are contacting Scot Rail regarding the timing of the late Train from Inverness.**

**Mr Taylor is going to move forward with the issue regarding the running of Talla Na Ros.**

**The date for the next meeting is Monday 11<sup>th</sup> December. Meeting closed 8.45pm.**

**Kingussie & Vicinity Community Council  
Treasurer's Report  
13th November 2017**

Main Account

Balance 5726.89

Pending Expenses

British Legion (Remembrance Wreath) 30.00

Gift 50.00

Available Funds 5646.89

Reserve Account

Balance 1860.99

Pending Expenses

Lollipop Lady's Hut 400.00

Available Funds 1460.99

**Total Available £7107.88**